22 June, 2001

Mr John Carter,

Secretary,

References Committee,

Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business

  and Education,

Parliament House,

CANBERRA       ACT       2600

Dear Mr Carter,

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, Small Business and Education Committee

Inquiry Into Higher Education

Thank you for the copy of Submission 320.  In replying, I must confirm the verbal advice given to your office that the case covered in Dr Parkes’ submission of April, 2001 is currently subject to legal proceedings between the former student and the University of Newcastle.  The proceedings are in suspension pending the outcome of mediation.  The parties to the mediation have signed a confidentiality agreement covering all matters related to the case and its history.  In the opinion of our legal representatives, there is a high probability that mediation might fail and the case may proceed to hearing before a jury.  The case is well known in Newcastle and indeed throughout Australia.  It has been the subject of previous litigation which resulted in a settlement between the University and the then student.  That settlement is also covered by a confidentiality agreement.  The case has also been mentioned in the Federal Parliament.

The current litigation, initiated by the graduate, revolves essentially around whether or not the University has overtly or covertly taken steps to breach the original confidentiality agreement and to defame the student.  Whilst the University fully respects the right of the Senate Inquiry to seek information about any relevant matter related to the University and its operations, we believe that any airing of this case at this stage will be detrimental to the current mediation and/or could influence a jury.

If the Senate Inquiry wishes to pursue the matter, we request that any questions or discussion and the University’s replies to them be held in strictest confidence.




Yours sincerely,




Brian English,




DEPUTY VICE-CHANCELLOR.

